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Hi everyone,  

We hope you had a lovely weekend whilst dodging all the rain! We have reached another milestone 
on the roadmap out of lockdown however our school risk assessment has not changed so please 
continue to follow all systems and procedures.  

Thank you for all the wonderful donations of seeds, plants and pots to brightn up the school; we are 
sure you will agree that it is really making a difference.  

We are really proud of all the children for ‘Make it happen May’. We have had some very brave 
children coming to see us to talk about their difficult feelings and how they can manage them.   

We have been looking through the chldren’s books over the past week and we have seen really excellent 
progress, particularly with spelling. Well done to all the children and for everyone at home for 
supporting their children with this.  

Chag Samaeach to all our Jewish families who are celebrating Shavout today. 

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEADS' CORNER 
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NOTICES AND NEWS 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WALK WITH US! 
 
Underhill is taking part in the nationwide event, Walk to School Week (24th-28th May)! We would like to 
challenge all our Underhill children to travel actively and sustainably (walk, wheel, scoot, cycle or Park and 
Stride) to school every day for one week. 
 
The theme of this year is ‘Walking Superpowers’ and throughout the week, children will be introduced to five 
different Walking Superpowers who will teach them all about these benefits and reinforce the power of 
walking, superhero style! 
 
By helping us make as many active journeys to school as possible across the week, children will earn special 
stickers and a badge at the end! Walking, wheeling, scooting and cycling all count! If you live far away from 
school and need to drive or take public transport, try parking the car or hopping off the bus/train ten minutes 
away and walking the rest of the journey.  
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BRIGHTING UP UNDERHILL SCHOOL & CHILDREN’S CENTRE 
 
 
 
 
 



 

      

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

  

FRED READING RESULTS 
 
The FRED reads half way through this 
month are 9798 
 
More and more children have been reading 
in Make it Happen May and we are now 
up to 9798 reads! 
 
Thank you everyone for your hard work 
and keep reading!  
 
If you have any questions about FRED , 
please speak to your class teacher or come 
and see me in the playground at the end of 
the day.  
 
Anniina Limbrick   
Literacy Lead 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

THANK YOU 
 
Thank you to Mr Stock for the lovely planters he has made for the front of the school. Please can we    
ask for donations of soil, planters and shrubs. 
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GROW 
 
GROW project update.  
 
 
This week we had our first taste of bad weather and had to plant in the rain. We checked on all the 
plants we had already put in the beds and these seem to be doing well. 
 
This week we put in some Red Russian Kale plants - starting our brassica bed - and we sowed seeds. 
The children learnt how to make a drill by using a finger or the side of a trowel to make a line at the 
right depth for the seed. Into these drills they planted courgettes, broad beans, radishes and carrots.  
 
We added labels to our existing plants and made new labels for the new sowings so that everyone will 
be able to identify the plants. 
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 House attendance 

Balmoral – 88.22% 
 
Windsor – 89.12% 

 
Holyrood – 92.51% 
 
Sandringham – 90.61% 
 

Conker AM                                        Alfie 
Conker PM   Harry 
Beech  Kiyan 
Maple Erik 
1 Oak Lara 
1 Willow Aylin 
2 Chestnut Byron 
2 Palm Leannie 
3 Cedar Sophia 
3 Hornbeam JJ 
3 Yew Logan 
4 Cherry Rubie Marie 
4 Larch      Harry P 
4 Pine David 
5 Holly Bella 
5 Laurel Gabrielle 
5 Sycamore Taha 
6 Elm Iram 
6 Hawthorn Phoebe 

 

Beech 91.75% 
Maple 88.89% 
1 Oak 89.60% 
1 Willow 92.56% 
2 Chestnut 90.00% 
2 Palm 93.10% 
3 Cedar 87.31% 
3 Hornbeam 91.45% 
3 Yew 88.72% 
4 Cherry 90.37% 
4 Larch 96.65% 
4 Pine 89.64% 
5 Holly 91.27% 
5 Laurel 92.62% 
5 Sycamore 83.83% 
6 Elm 90.34% 
6 Hawthorn 86.77% 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Monday May 31st 2021 - Friday June 4th 2021 Half Term 
Monday June 14th 2021 School Photos 
June 21st-June 25th Sports Week 
Monday July 12th Reports will start to be emailed out from this date 
Tuesday July 13th Year 6 Production 
Wednesday July 14th Year 6 Production 
Monday July 19th Reception class Graduation 2.15pm 
Tuesday July 20th Transition Day 
Wednesday July 21st Afternoon-End of Year Class Parties 
Wednesday July 21st Year 2 Graduation 
Thursday July 22nd School finishes at 2pm for the Summer Holidays 
Thursday September 2nd School returns 
 
 



 

      

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  
 

Welfare advice 
Get help free confidential help and support with Council tax benefits, Child tax credits, Working 
family tax credits, Child benefit, Housing benefit, Disability living allowance, Maternity benefits and 
application forms/appeals 
 

Locality Housing Navigator advice  
Struggling with rent arrears, been served a notice by a landlord, not sure about claiming 
Discretionary housing payments 
 
Email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or call 020 8449 2423 to book a telephone 
appointment for Welfare or Locality Housing Navigator advice 
Telephone Counselling text 07718 648305 to arrange sessions 

Our Children's Centre are running face to face and virtual sessions which you must book 
in advance: 
 

Boogie Mites for 0-5 years old  
Face to face – Tuesdays starting 20th April, 9.15am -10am. Contact: 07511 273 564 
Virtual - Wednesdays starting 21st April, 9.15am -10am. Contact 07718 648 305 
 
 

Rhyme Time for 0-5 years old  
Face to face - Mondays starting 26th April, 1.30pm -2.15pm. Contact: 07511 273 564 
Virtual session Fridays 10.30am - 11.15am. Text 07718 648 305 
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/east_central_locality_timetable_-
_summer_term_2021.pdf 

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/east_central_locality_timetable_-_summer_term_2021.pdf
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